
SPARSHOLT PARISH COUNCIL                           

NEWSLETTER 
The members of the Parish Council are: -                  

 

Sue Wood  Chairman:  chair@sparsholtparish.org    776255 
Jo Alexander  Playground playground@sparsholtparish.org   776720 
Sue Annesley  Memorial Hall memorialhall@sparsholtparish.org   776653 
Pete Chadwick  Footpaths  footpaths@sparsholtparish.org   776011 
Katy Cobbold  Sparsholt School school@sparsholtparish.org   776640 
John Little  Communications communications@sparsholtparish.org  776249 
Andrew Osmond  Security  security@sparsholtparish.org   776197 
   Transport transport@sparsholtparish.org 
Nigel Reid  Sparsholt Shop shop@sparsholtparish.org    776244 
Stewart Wooles  Vice Chair deputy@sparsholtparish.org   776419 
   Highways highways@sparsholtparish.org 
Clerk: Jill Judge    clerk@sparsholtparish.org     776233 
Website: www.sparsholtparish.org 
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PARISH COUNCIL 
Please note that there will be no parish council meeting in August with the next meeting on Thursday 
20th September. 
 
PROTECTING THE VILLAGE FROM CRIME  
Sadly, there have been a number of cases of petty vandalism in the village. With the summer holidays 
upon us please do be vigilant and report crimes and concerns to the police. Please do not leave 
valuables in your car whilst enjoying the lovely countryside walks that surround us. 
 
PSCO Kerry Croutear is to start maternity leave shortly and we thank her for her policing support of the 
parish and wish her well with the new addition to the family. Kerry will be returning next summer. 
 
The local Police can be contacted by email winchester.rural.police@hampshire.pnn.police.uk or by 
calling 101. Alternatively, there is an online reporting function available on the Hampshire Police website 
www.hampshire.police.uk. 
 

In an emergency always call 999 
 
Neighbourhood Watch in Sparsholt provides additional safety to people who live in the village, as far as 
the turning to Upper Somborne on the Stockbridge Road, and as far as West View Road on Dean Lane. 
People are advised to contact the police directly on 999 if there is a genuine emergency involving the 
police, but otherwise they can report to the local police as above and/or contact the coordinator of the 
local NHW, Jan Anderson 01962-776784 or jan@jananderson.plus.com. 
 
USE OF THE DEFIBILLATOR  
The Defibrillator is situated by the entrance to the Memorial Hall. If anyone has need to use the 
defibrillator, please follow the instructions on the box and dial 999, quoting location AC61 at SO21 2NR.  
 
AFFORDABLE HOUSING FOR SPARSHOLT 
Winchester City Council is proposing to develop a small number of Council homes at Woodman 
Close/Bostock Close. 
  
A public consultation took place on Saturday 16th June at Sparsholt Memorial Hall to allow local 
residents to view the options for new affordable housing. The Council will consider comments made and 
a second consultation event will take place in Autumn 2018 presenting detailed proposals. 
  
For further information http://www.winchester.gov.uk/housing/new-affordable-housing/early-stage-
schemes 
  

POLITE NOTICE 

The number of bonfires around the village seems to be increasing and, if people have windows open 
or washing hanging out, this can be a real nuisance, especially on windy days. Do please think of the 
impact on your neighbours before having a bonfire. Thank you.  
 
 
 

mailto:chair@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:playground@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:memorialhall@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:footpaths@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:school@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:communications@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:security@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:transport@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:shop@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:deputy@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:highways@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:clerk@sparsholtparish.org
http://www.sparsholtparish.org/
mailto:winchester.rural.police@hampshire.pnn.police.uk
http://www.hampshire.police.uk/
mailto:jan@jananderson.plus.com
http://www.winchester.gov.uk/housing/new-affordable-housing/early-stage-schemes
http://www.winchester.gov.uk/housing/new-affordable-housing/early-stage-schemes


POTHOLES  
Please continue to report potholes to http://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/roadproblems 
 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
 
HAM GREEN VOLUNTEERS 
Join the volunteers at the Lay-by at Ham Green, 09.00am to approx. midday on Sunday 5th August 2018. 
Contact Terry Dunn on 01962 776543 or terry@hamgreen9.co.uk  for further information. 
 
SPARSHOLT W.I.  
A garden party will be held in August in a member’s garden and so the next meeting to which lady visitors 
are invited is September.  The talk will be about something which is close to all our hearts and 
unfortunately our hips.  
The story of chocolate ‘From Bean to Bar – The process” explained by our speaker Mrs Dawn Shrives. 
Dawn is the owner of ‘Le Salon du Chocolat’ and produces the magic substance.  You never know there 
may be free samples! 
Sparsholt Village Hall 8p.m. on Tuesday 11th September. Contact Marie Bush 01962776315 for details 
   
 
Contact Details and Other Information 
Our City Councillors 
Caroline Horrill: email CHorrill@winchester.gov.uk or telephone 01962 776844. 
Stephen Godfrey: email sgodfrey@winchester.gov.uk or telephone 01962 884477. 
Patrick Cunningham: email pcunningham@winchester.gov.uk or telephone 01962 883 887 
Our County Councillor 
Jan Warwick: email jan.warwick@hants.gov.uk   or telephone 07717695431. 
 
 
 
Report a problem to Winchester City Council  
This service enables reporting of problems such as missed bin collections, fly tipping, pot holes and road 
concerns www.winchester.gov.uk/report. 
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